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ALPR Grant Contact Information 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Scott Livingstone 
Amherst Police Department 
111 Main Street 
Amherst, MA O 1002 

Dear Chief Livingstone: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Daniel O'Leary 
Brookline Police Department 
350 Washington Street 
Brookline, MA 02445 

Dear Chief O'Leary: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $20,460 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Michael Kent 
Burlington Police Department 
45 Center Street 
Burlington, MA O 1803 

Dear Chief Kent: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $16,950 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Daniel Racine 
Fall River Police Department 
685 Pleasant Street 
Fall River, MA 02723 

Dear Chief Racine: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,975 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Edward O'Leary 
Foxborough Police Department 
8 Chestnut Street 
Foxborough, MA 02035 

Dear Chief O'Leary: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Thomas Lynch 
Franklin Police Department 
911 Panther Way 
Franklin, MA 0203 8 

Dear Chief Lynch: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Michael Lane 
Gloucester Police Department 
197 Main Street 
Gloucester, MA 01930 

Dear Chief Lane: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $22,362.20 in funding 
as part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Alan DeNaro 
Haverhill Police Department 
40 Bailey Boulevard 
Haverhill, MA 01830 

Dear ChiefDeNaro: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $19,896 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Taylor Millis 
Hingham Police Department 
212 Central Street 
Hingham, MA 02043 

Dear Chief Millis: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $20,073 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Robert Siano 
Longmeadow Police Department 
34 Williams Street 
Longmeadow, MA 01106 

Dear Chief Siano: 

TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 
Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Superintendent Kenneth Lavallee 
Lowell Police Department 
50 Arcand Drive 
Lowell, MA 01852 

Dear Superintendent Lavallee: 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $17,350 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Kevin Coppinger 
Lynn Police Department 
3 00 Washington Street 
Lynn, MA 01902 

Dear Chief Coppinger: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief James Holland 
Malden Police Department 
200 Pleasant Street 
Malden, MA 02148 

Dear Chief Holland: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $16,950 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Superintendent Marian McGovern 
Massachusetts State Police 
470 Worcester Road 
Framingham, MA 1 702 

Dear Superintendent McGovern: 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,952 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Matthew Cummings 
Newton Police Department 
13 21 Washington Street 
Newton, MA 02465 

Dear Chief Cummings: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $14,400 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Robert Champagne 
Peabody Police Department 
6 Allens Lane 
Peabody, MA 01960 

Dear Chief Champagne: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $16,350 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Michael Wynn 
Pittsfield Police Department 
39 Allen Street 
Pittsfield, MA 01201 

Dear Chief Wynn: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Michael Botieri 
Plymouth Police Department 
20 Long Pond Road 
Plymouth, MA 02360 

Dear Chief Botieri: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief William Pace 
Randolph Police Department 
41A South Main Street 
Randolph, MA 02368 

Dear Chief Pace: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $16,950 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma. us or Dan DeMille at 61 7-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma. us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief James Cormier 
Reading Police Department 
15 Union Street 
Reading, MA 01867 

Dear Chief Cormier: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $16,950 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Terence Reardon 
Revere Police Department 
400 Revere Beach Parkway 
Revere, MA 02151 

Dear Chief Reardon: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief James Hester 
Shrewsbury Police Department 
106 Maple A venue 
Shrewsbury, MA 01545 

Dear Chief Hester: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617- 725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Superintendent William Fitchet 
Springfield Police Department 
130 Pearl Street 
Springfield, MA 01105 

Dear Superintendent Fitchet: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $17,285 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Edward Walsh 
Taunton Police Department 
23 Summer Street 
Taunton, MA 02780 

Dear Chief Walsh: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,187.20 in funding 
as part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Timothy Sheehan 
Tewksbury Police Department 
918 Main Street 
Tewksbury, MA 01876 

Dear Chief Sheehan: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $21,607 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Paul Keenan 
Quincy Police Department 
1 Sea Street 
Quincy, MA 02472 

Dear Chief Keenan: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $17,285 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA 02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 



The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Public Safety 

and Security 
Deval L. Patrick 

Governor 

Timothy P. Murray 
Lieutenant Governor 

February 7, 2011 

Chief Gary Gemme 
Worcester Police Department 
9-11 Lincoln Square 
Worcester, MA 01608 

Dear Chief Gemme: 

One Ashburton Place 
Boston, Massachusetts 02108 

Tel: (617)727-7775 
TTY Tel: (617) 727-6618 

Fax: (617) 727-4764 
www.mass.gov/eops 

Mary Elizabeth Heffernan 
Secretary 

I am pleased to inform you that the Execuitve Office of Public Safety and Security's Highway 
Safety Division (EOPSS/HSD) has selected your department to receive $18,945 in funding as 
part of our FFY 2011 Automated License Plate Reader Grant Program. 

Enclosed please find a grant award contract package for your review. Please sign and date the 
contract in blue ink and return by mail to Dan DeMille at the Executive Office of Public 
Safety and Security's Highway Safety Division at Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720, Boston, 
MA02116. 

Your project period will begin when the EOPSS Office of Grants and Research's Executive 
Director signs your completed contract or on the start date named in the contract, whichever 
date is later. Mr. DeMille will notify you by email of the official start date and he will also 
mail you a copy of your finalized contract. This contract will then run through June 30, 2011. 
If you have any questions, please contact Sheila Burgess, HSD Director at 617-725-3307 or 
Sheila.Burgess@state.ma.us or Dan DeMille at 617-725-3341 or Daniel.DeMille@state.ma.us. 
Congratulations on your award. 

Sincerely, 

Mary E. Heffernan 
Secretary of Public Safety and Security 

Enclosures 


